



Music Guild of New Mexico Luncheon
March 21, 2018


The March luncheon for the Music Guild of New Mexico was held Wednesday March 21st at Tanoan Country Club.  The ballroom was draped in Spring colors and beautiful flowers as centerpieces, courtesy Kelly Lawrence. 

The mood was festive, anticipating a short concert by two JYMAC winners!
[bookmark: _GoBack]After an introduction by Jackie McGehee, the concert started at 11:30 with Andreas Landstedt at the piano playing Chopin’s Ballade, op, 1, no. 26.  Next was Toby Vigneau at bass, performing Bach’s Allemande and Rabbath’s Brietz.  The young artists received a standing ovation from the guests.

Lunch was served as President Teena King opened the meeting welcoming our members.  Members lunched on Steak Diane, Salmon or Vegetarian Ravioli, while the slate for the 2018-2019 Board of Directors was presented by Denise Lemanski and Karen Harmon.  

The results for the new board are:
· President Elect: Mary Bunch
· Secretary: Sharon Hart
· Treasurer: Myja Peterson
· VP Education: Leslie Stern
· VP Membership: Kelly Lawrence and Lucy Barabe
· VP Communications: Vacant
· VP Senorita: Susan Rogers & Missy Glauch
· VP Grant Selection: Suzanne Jacobi
· VP JMYAC: Karla Bressan
· Member at Large: Jessica Rule
· Member at Large: Kat Vinson

Pam Reardon gave a brief report stating that the Future Senorita program is well on its way to success.  This will be Pam’s final months as Future Senorita Chairwoman.  Karen Barkoff and Eleanore Macnish will be taking over that position.

Kelly Lawrence, Vice President Membership, invited all the members to join us for a Gratitude Party on May 20th from 3pm-5pm at Gruet Winery, 8400 Pan American Fwy NE. Cost is $20 per person and $30 per couple.  Enjoy a glass of champagne and share memories with friends of this great year for the Music Guild of New Mexico. 





Rick Cohen, Vice President of Education, announced two volunteer opportunities.  First is to be an Usher for Pope joy’s 5th grade Youth Concerts, May 16th, 17th and 18th, performed with the New Mexico Philharmonic.  The second opportunity is to assist the instrument Petting Zoo at the Albuquerque Folk Festival on June 2nd.  Contact Rick Cohen at mroboe@hotmail.com.  

Rick also informed the members of the Music Guild’s benefit concert to be performed by the Adobe Brothers on June 10th at 5 pm at a private home in Albuquerque. Watch for upcoming e-blasts for more information.

Three of our 2017 grantees presented how they have utilized music as a tool for education:
1. Aldis Phiphor from the Amy Biehl High School Foundation explained the main goals of this tuition free, college prep high school in Albuquerque.  Music is one of the driving force for the success of these young scholars.  
2. Juaquin Moya is Founding Executive Director of Horizon Albuquerque.   Mr. Moya started this breakthrough collaborative at Bosque School and Manzano School which provides academic and college counseling for all students in Albuquerque public schools. 
3. Chris Cordova is the Interim Director of New Mexico Jazz Workshop.  He explained how New Mexico Jazz Workshop provides intensive Jazz education programs for teens of all music levels.

Dana Wilson received the 2018 Jackie Guadarrama award.  This award goes to a Guild member that goes above and beyond their job.  Dana, our Vice President of the Senorita Ball, did an outstanding job for the Music Guild.  Congratulations Dana Wilson!

The raffle items donated by Diana Whitehouse, Pam Berg, Cherrie Beasley and Sandra Hoover.

The meeting was then adjourned by President Teena King.
 
The next lunch will be May 9th at Seasons. 

Denise Lemanski
Vice President Membership

